WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 12th September 2017 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mr. M. Clark



Mrs. T. Haughton




Mrs. C. Mills



Mr. V. Tickner
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council - Mrs. C. Swan MBE
1. Apologies for Absence were received and accepted from Mrs. C. Farrands and Mrs. K. Golding.              
2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 11th July 2017 (previously circulated) were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
3. Declarations of Interest:   None were declared.    
4. Financial Matters:-    
(a)   The receipt of the Certificate of Audit for 2016/17 from the External Auditors was noted.
(b) The grant of £1,860 paid to Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust (approved at Minute 11 of 9th May 2017) was ratified. Chq. No.: 000073
(c) The following invoices were approved for payment:

Mrs. C. Swan – salary for April, May, June, July, August & September: £800.00 chq. No.: 078
Church Corner Maintenance: reimbursement to Mrs. C. Mills for August & September:  £70.00 chq. No: 079
Land Registry Search fee – reimbursement to Mrs. T. Haughton:  £52.78 chq no. 080
Pavilion Electrics Ltd.: outstanding bill for defibrillator fittings: £96.00 chq.no 081
(d) Payment of the following grants to Voluntary Organisations was approved:-

Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust: £350.00 chq no. 082
The Monday Group: £250.00  chq no: 083
Springett & Campion Ed. Trust: £200.00 chq no.:084
St. Martin’s Church – towards Churchyard Maintenance: £350.00 chq.no:085
5. Highway Matters:-

(a)   Rights of Way: -  criminal damage was reported to the gates on Wapple Way.   Thieves had cut padlocks and cables had been removed resulting in a loss of power to properties.   Police took no action.   Repairs are being made. 
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6. Planning Matters:-

(a)   The approval of application SDNP/17/01024/FUL Stocks Farm was noted.
(b) SDNP/17/033368/FIL Middleton Manor – swimming pool – comments submitted were noted.
(c) SDNP/17/04083/FUL Old Cart Lodge, Hayleigh Farm: conversion of redundant farm building to dwelling.   This resubmission was discussed.   The application if granted is likely to be in conflict with a Development Policy relevant to National Parks, but not to farms outside the NP.   Members agreed to respond to the Planning Officers at SDNPA along the same lines as the first application, i.e.  that the recommendation of the Officers in applying relevant Policies will be accepted by WPC.      
7. Neighbourhood Plan:   The Chairman advised that an Inspector was now being selected for appointment.
8. Westmeston Common Land:   Mrs. Haughton reported that she had met with the owner of the land in question and had also been in touch with ESCC.   The owner has agreed to remove the barbed wire from the Common Land and will liaise with ESCC to identify an acceptable position for the fence to be put.   New signs will be displayed to assist the public in identifying the Common Land over which there is a right of access, and private land (no right of access).   Members thanked Mrs. Haughton for her work on this issue.    
9. East Sussex Community Resilience Conference on 2lst November:   It was agreed to appoint Vincent Tickner to represent WPC at this meeting.
10. South Downs National Park:   Dates & venues for the workshops being organised had been previously circulated.   It is unlikely that any member can attend.
11. East Sussex Association of Local Councils:   (a)   Receipt of the Annual Report & Accounts was noted.   (b)  It was agreed that the AGM on 6th October at 10am at Seaford Head Golf Club would be attended by the Chairman Rob Mills and Vincent Tickner.
12. Lewes District Assoc of Local Councils:  (a)   Meeting could not be attended but Minutes will be circulated to members.   (b)  Annual Conference arranged by ESALC/LDALC & LDC to be held on 5.30pm on 11th October at Pelham House, Lewes will be attended by the Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Vincent Tickner.
13. Communications:   (a)   It was reported that the notice board at Church Corner needed replacement.   This was agreed and the Chairman & Clerk were delegated to purchase a suitable board and that a sum of up to £1,000 could be spent.   (b)   Mrs. Mills reported that broadband cables would be provided in Spatham Lane by December.   Underhill Lane and nearby areas have not got fast BB – but ESCC say that they have.   The parish Facebook page has been successfully launched.   Ideally all members could be joint administrators – the only qualification required is having a personal Facebook page. A simple cost-free addition to their own internet facilities.   Initially, the Chairman and Vice-Chairman and Tessa Haughton act as administrators and hope to have everyone aboard.   The website and letterheads have been revised with the addition of a Facebook link, just click for connection.       
14. Items for Information & referral to next agenda:   (please note: a draft budget for 2018/19 will be circulated prior to the meeting.   Members are invited to submit suggestions for new/revised expenditures to the clerk by end of October).
15. Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 14th November 2017 at 7.30pm.   
These minutes will be approved at the next Parish Council Meeting      

Signed...................................................................
Chairman.   

